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WE’RE LOOKING FORWARD TO…





Our Community Organizing Network, the InterValley Project (IVP),  is holding its annual Leadership Institute in Framingham from February 5 -7th.  GSOP President Brother Paul Crawford encourages all GSOP leaders to consider attending this valuable training. If you would like to attend, please contact the GSOP office at 668-8250.





CHAPTER UPDATES





The MANCHESTER CHAPTER is definitely off and running with the rental housing issue!





Several ways to empower tenants are in the works, and we hope to work more closely with refugee resettlement agencies, whose clients are not always able to speak for themselves.  We are grateful to the Manchester Express for publishing an excellent article in December detailing our work and giving a needed push to our efforts to turn things around.  Manchester’s Public Access Media (MCCAM) will also be bringing our case to the public in their Level the Playing Field show.





State Representative and Ironworker Pat Long, Elliot Barry of the Legal Defense and others worked very hard to prepare a proposed addition to current state policies, which would require the following:





1.Written notice be given to  tenants of the name, address, and telephone number of a person residing within the state or a management company which maintains a full time office in this state, who is authorized by the owner to make repairs, or 











STATE OF THE ORGANIZATION





Granite State Organizing Project has recently received three substantial grants, which will make it possible for us to continue to pursue the goals we have set in the Unfolding Plan presented to the membership last June.   These grants are from the Endowment for Health Care, the Needmor Foundation (in collaboration with our sister organization up north, Upper Valley Interfaith Project) and the New Hampshire Charitable Foundation.  





As helpful as these large grants are, we must still continue to receive dues from our member organizations and have other fund-raising events.   Personal requests made to individuals who might become major donors are also a useful way to bring needed funds to our organization.  Ruth Heden, Jan Lint, Alejandro Urrutia and Erica MacKillop have already volunteered to take the required training, so we are looking for two more people from each chapter.  





























contract to have repairs made, to the premises;





2. Out of state landlords must file a statement with the Tax Assessors of the municipality in which the property is located the name, address, and telephone number of a person within the state who is authorized to accept service of  process for any legal proceeding brought against the owner relating to the property;





3. Allows a City or Town to convert unpaid building violation fines into a lien against the property if the fine has been confirmed by the court.





We believe that 90% of landlords are good, and this law is definitely not aimed at the “little guy” who is doing the best he can with his building.  The proposed changes would not apply to owners who live in their buildings.  Suggested next steps include calls to state reps, senators and other officials, and we plan to present testimony when hearings are held for this legislation.





The Chapter has agreed to work with SNHU student, Dick Patterson, on a research survey project.   Participants will undergo a training session and then go out in pairs door-to-door in center city Manchester, interviewing tenants and completing questionnaires, which Dick will compile and use to complete his doctoral program.  Many volunteers will be needed!
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The SOUHEGAN VALLEY CHAPTER has raised $44,400 for a pilot non-emergency medical transportation service and formed the Souhegan Valley Transportation Collaborative (SVTC) to plan and support the project.  SVTC represents the towns of Milford, Amherst, Hollis and Brookline.  
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SVTC, partnering with Nashua Transit System, has registered 259 potential riders and provided 215 one-way rides to and from Nashua and among the participating towns since the program’s inception on October 1, 2008.  As the pilot project continues, SVTC expects the number of registered and actual riders to increase exponentially.  The collaborative has received wonderful feedback from those riding the bus.





“You’d be foolish not to take advantage of something like this,” said Maxine Erikson of Milford as she spoke to a group about the pilot project at Parkhurst Place in January.





New Hampshire citizens in the lowest income bracket spend 30 cents on every dollar they earn on transportation, according to a recent National Public Radio (NRP) report.  SVTC is providing people with a low-cost alternative to regularly-used, expensive modes of transportation.  Transportation needs are as critically important as housing needs in the state, according to the NPR report.





SVTC is seeking town funding in Milford, Amherst, Hollis and Brookline to create a permanent transportation service in the area.  Local funding will be matched with federal funds, so the support of town officials and residents is critical in maintaining this much-needed service.  





There will be warrant articles to support town funding of the service on the Milford, Amherst and Hollis town ballots in March.  Officials in Brookline have added their share of the service cost to the budget.  
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Upcoming Events!!!�


DELEGATES’ ASSEMBLY


February 15, 2009 2- 4 pm


Milford Unitarian Universalist Church


14 Elm Street, Milford





It’s always an energizing experience for member groups to meet, share ideas and encourage one another!





UNDOING RACISM TRAINING March 12 -14


Manchester





We have two seats for GSOP leaders available; please contact the GSOP office if you are interested.





GSOP ANNIVERSARY DINNER 


June 6 





We had so much fun last year we decided to do it again!  Please join us.





GSOP ANNUAL MEETING


(All members) 


November 8








CONTACTING GSOP





Phone: (603) 668-8250


Sarah Jane Knoy


Lead Organizer��Mail: Granite State Organizing Project-383 Beech St.-Manchester, N.H. 03103





Email: granitestateop@comcast.net
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GSOP and the Souhegan Valley Chapter welcome Kaley Lentini, Outreach & Communications Coordinator, whose assistance is provided through grant support from the Endowment for Health.  We welcome her energy and leadership as we move ahead to consider adding other transportation services, involving the Nashua Hospitals in our efforts and expanding the service to other towns in the Souhegan Valley area.























The NASHUA CHAPTER of GSOP is supporting the Manchester Chapter’s efforts to improve state policies regarding out-of-state landlords and has already met with two of their state reps regarding this important effort.  The Nashua Chapter is also reaching out to those involved in the Nashua Plan to End Homelessness to see if we can collaborate on creating more affordable housing in the city.  





IN OTHER NEWS…





GOSP is proud to be a member of the sponsoring committee of the New Hampshire Workers Right Center.  The center is just getting off the ground through the intense efforts of Judy Elliot and the New Hampshire COSH, along with many other organizations.  The first goal will be to train volunteers and put together a board of volunteer attorneys to help injured workers.  As the center grows, they would like to offer workshops to teach workers their rights under the labor law, including workers' compensation system. 





To learn more about the work of NH COSH and the creation of the Workers' Center, go to �HYPERLINK "http://www.nhcosh.org/"�www.nhcosh.org�.
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